Modesto Junior College

Planning & Budget Committee
Meeting Minutes
April 17, 2009
Present:  
Rich Rose, Co-Chair, College President (non-voting)

Paul Cripe, Academic Senate appointee

Jane Chawinga, YCCD Internal Auditor and Budget Analyst (ex-officio)

David Ward, YFA appointee
Jim Clarke, Technology/Distance Education Liaison (Academic Senate appointee)
Ellen Dambrosio, Learning Resources Liaison (Academic Senate appointee)

Kenneth Hart, Director of Research and Planning (ex-officio)

Rose LaMont, YFA Budget Analyst
Joan Van Kuren, CSEA appointee

Kevin Alavezos, Academic Senate appointee

Ken White, Instructional Dean

Absent:
Jim Sahlman, Co-Chair, Academic Senate President (non-voting)

Gary Whitfield, Vice President of College Administrative Services
Myra Rush, Student Services Administrator

Karen Walters Dunlap, Vice President of Instruction

Rosanne Faughn, CSEA appointee

Bob Nadell, Vice President of Student Services

Julie Kurenkova, ASMJC
Dale Pollard, Faculty Career Technical Education Liaison (Academic Senate appointee)

Others Present:
Teresa Scott

Mark Anglin

Patrick Bettencourt

Maurice McKinnon

Iris Carroll

	CHECK IN – What Have You Been Hearing?  


	Business


1. Review of Minutes

	Action Item



The minutes of April 3, 2009 were approved by thumbs up consensus.

2. Review of Agenda
Rich Rose reviewed the agenda with members.
4. Budget Training – Teresa Scott

Executive Vice Chancellor, Teresa Scott facilitated an excellent comprehensive budget training with an in depth explanation and discussion of the following topics:
· Full-time Faculty Obligation and 72/25

· The 50% Law

· Community College Funding – SB361

Ms. Scott will meet with PBC again in the fall with a budget update.
5. Goal Work Groups


Ken White presented the following synopsis of the last meeting of the Goal Work Group meeting, adding that the group is looking at trends, not just a snap shot.  
In the design of a model to assist in the faculty hiring process, the group believes in the following principals:

1.  Simplicity

2.  The needs to validate the model by applying it retrospectively to the positions PBC addressed in  

     Fall 2008.

3.  Build in a supplementary component which allows for consideration of programs for which the 

     model will not work.

4.  Include a historical component which tracks lost positions and keeps them in play for three 

     years (need to identify an agreed upon number of years)

The model should include trends in the following elements from the program review data sheets.  Each element will be ranked, not weighted.
1.  Wait List information taken at the end of drop/add each semester*
2.  Total FTES

3.  75/25 calculation

4.  FTES/FTEF

5.  Percent Adjunct FTEF

6.  Number of FT Faculty positions involuntarily lost

* The group understands that wait list information, at present, is not as refined as they would like.  However, the group believes it is important enough to be included and that including it will accelerate such refinement.

In every instance, the group is seeking to design a model in which all variables are independent so as not to over-emphasize one area.

Ken Hart distributed the Spring 2009 Capacity Anomalies and wait list document.  He projected that eventually there will be some value of the wait list.  A consistent date for the semester is needed and the data will have to be captured without Datatel.

ANNOUNCEMENTS


The next PBC meeting will be June 22 at 2:00 p.m. in Yosemite 205.
NEXT AGENDA

1. Update on May revise and any information from the District on implications for the District

2. Goal Work Groups (standing item)

3. Non-Instructional Staffing Positions

4. Classified Staffing Positions
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